

April 22, 2020

Dear Zion Presbyterian Church family members,

First of all, we are very sorry that on the last Lord's Day the live worship was not prepared well. So, we ask you to pray for the better and well-prepared worship service on YouTube on this coming Lord's Day. In addition, the situation where pastor Lee alone prepares everything for the worship is to be aware in the church. Based on that awareness, we ask you to pray for that God prepared well-prepared church members for the better and well-prepared live worship service. We pray that God's grace is continued to be experienced in your life context.

❖ As we prepare the 17th Lord's Day 2020, a couple of things basic and developed follow.

- 1. Meeting with Pastor Lee & His Status
 - a. For anyone who wants meeting, counseling, prayer time with pastor Lee, please tell him via telephone call or when pastor calls you as his telephone visitation (tell #: 267-934-9452). He will keep social distancing during the meeting and prayer time together designated after the appointment call.
 - b. Pastor Lee's family is planning to move the Maryland between June and July. Please pray for this moving without any difficulties related to COVID-19.
- 2. Zion Church will do worship online for this Lord's Days (4/26) @ 10 a.m.
 - a. <u>In this difficult time, we want you to continue to enjoy God's grace as well as your</u> status as God's children through the worship service.
 - b. We can be in worship www.thezion.org, on YouTube, and Kakao Talk link. <u>If you have any trouble to connect to live worship</u>, <u>please type "thezion MD" in the search menu of YouTube</u>, then you are able to reconnect to the worship.
- 3. On this Saturday (4/25), we will have an online cell group meeting via Google Meet.
- 4. On the next Wednesday (4/29), we will have Wednesday Word Meditation as usual.
- 5. Although we are passing through this confused and difficult time, we trust in God who is sovereign over history and our lives. With this faith, please pray God with the prayer request written on the flipside of the bulletin.
- 6. Please do not have any burden on offerings, rather do offering with thankful and peaceful heart as God allows. The offering will be possible on Saturdays 2~4p.m. and Lord's Days 1~3p.m. at the church, or via three other ways that you already knew.
- 7. A helpful comment for the recipients of Food Stamp of Maryland.
 - a. The government additionally added certain amount to your Food Stamp account. But, if you leave some of the amount in the account after using the Card, *then the leftover would be disappeared.* So, please be aware of this and use them all at once or do not use them until the situation is cleared. *This will be updated continually.*

In Jesus Christ,

Zion Presbyterian Church Session